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Friday 4th April 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

With the weather warming up and the summer term approaching, I wanted to share with 

you an amendment that we have made to our uniform policy. 

Following some questions raised by the parent body, we have clarified which shorts are 

appropriate to be worn for school: 

School Uniform days: 

Grey/black shorts - these can be tailored, loose fitting or tight but should fall between the 

mid-thigh and knee. Gym shorts such as Nike Pro are not suitable. 

PE Uniform days: 

Plain black shorts – these can be loose fitting or tight but should fall between the mid-thigh 

and knee. Gym shorts such as Nike Pro are not suitable. 

Can I also remind you of the following points in relation to footwear, jewellery and make 

up: 

On school uniform days footwear should be black shoes or trainers. On PE uniform days, 

footwear can also be white trainers. We are regularly seeing children in Converse, Crocs 

and coloured trainers which are not suitable. 

Decorative jewellery is not considered appropriate school wear; children with pierced ears 

are only allowed to wear simple studs. Earrings must be removed before PE, including 

swimming. However, parents should provide micropore tape to cover studs, if the child is 

unable to remove them by themselves. 

A sensible watch may be worn. Watches which take photographs and can make 

recordings, of any sort, are not permitted. 



 

Pupils are not allowed to wear make-up. 

At the discretion of senior school leaders, there may be exceptions to the above in certain 

circumstances e.g. a pupil may be permitted to cover skin blemishes or damage. 

False nails, nail extensions and coloured nail polish are not permitted. 

If you would like to see our full uniform policy, it can be found here. 

 

Thank you for your support. Enjoy the sunshine this weekend! 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Rachel Watts 

Head of School 

https://www.redhillfield.com/attachments/download.asp?file=104&type=pdf

